
Cup Secretary's Report 

 

This years handicap cup was played to a successful conclusion with St Lawrence A 

defeating Blackwater A in the final by a margin of 6-2. 

 

There was as usual some complaints about peoples handicap being too high or low, 

however most games were competitive with a small margin deciding the outcome. 

One common theme that was mentioned was that the players who had the highest 

handicap had to win very few points to win the game. 

 

I think we need to come up with a number that ensures a player must win a minimum 

amount of points to win a game either by stating a maximum handicap and adjusting 

all handicaps below or extending the game past 21 to achieve the desired effect. 

 

I was also concerned that less than half the teams in the league entered the 

competition, covid may have been a factor in that but hopefully this year we will be 

back to normal and will see a better entry. 

 

Alan Scammell 

 

 

 


